
LVFCC Minutes 
3.13.2016 12pm-1pm CHG Trailer 
Meeting called 
by 

Wilmot Dennis 

Type of 
meeting 

Council Meeting 

Facilitator ----  
Note taker Kinesha B. McDaniel 
Timekeeper Herbert Brown 

Attendees 
Herbert Brown, Rev. Doo, Thanh Le, Lydia Compton, Yasuko Oberg, 
Gregg Smith, Wilmot Dennis, Kooksun Kim, Kinesha B. McDaniel 

 
1 Hour 12pm-1pm 

Discussion 

The discussion began with “Welcome back” remarks for Rev. Doo. He 
began to explain the significance of the 3 Balloons that were 
present during the Blessing Ceremony Feb 19th in Korea. Cheon-jung 
Won, Cheon-Jae Won and Cheon-gong Won are a part of the new 
system that True Mother has set up.  *For more information on this 
matter, please see Rev. Doo.* 
 
Next, Activities Reports were given by Yasuko Oberg, Kinesha 
McDaniel, Herbert Brown, Wilmot Dennis  and Gregg Smith.  Kinesha 
McDaniel gave the first report for the Youth and Young Adult 
Ministry. She reported on the success of February’s “Lean On Me” 
event that was hosted by CARP. Many of the church youth attended 
and participated in the various activities.  A few of them brought 
their friends as well. 

 In addition, many of the church youth have attended DP Retreats and participated in 
various CARP activities. She concluded with praise for them and a proposal to hold 
off on creating a HARP and instead, continue to encourage them to take an active 
part in CARP activities and invite their friends.  
 
The next report was from Mrs. Yasuko Oberg who is head of the Witnessing Ministry. 
She was happy to report that this particular ministry has made the decision to 
expand the witnessing efforts to the neighbors. She suggested that testimonies of 
the “witnessees” and share the results of the witnessing. She also suggested that 
members be reminded about the upcoming Town Hall Meeting by text message. 
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The next report was given by Mr. Herbert Brown who is head of the Blessed Family 
Care Ministry. He was happy to report that a Blessing Ceremony was recently held. At 
one point, there was attempt to have a conference call to members on Saturday in 
order to converse with members and how their week is going. Unfortunately, the 
attempt was unsuccessful and as a result, Mr. Brown is open to suggestions on other 
methods that can be used to connect with members. 
 
The next presentation was given by Mr. Gregg Smith who is head of the Church 
Service Ministry. He requested collaboration on how to connect deeper with the 
congregation. He also brought up various suggestions that is believed to make Sunday 
Service more guest-friendly. It was suggested that shoes be kept on instead of 
removed, a sound system be built in the back in order to declutter the front of the 
room, a visual monitor for the subtitles that are used when True Mother speaks that 
way those in the back and see what she is saying, change the tithing message to other 
inspirational videos or messages about offering and add time of unison prayer and 
reflection. Mr. Smith also emphasized the importance of having consistency within 
each Sunday Service. In order to accomplish this, it was suggested to create a 
synopsis and Handbook. 
 
Mr. Wilmot Dennis gave the last report on the Education Ministry.  He expressed 
enthusiasm for studying the Bible and spending time with our families.  

Conclusions Final Remarks: Give the community a brief memo about the meeting. 
 
 
Action Items Person 

Responsible 
Deadline 

Motion to Approve Church Budgetà APPROVED ---   

Motion to accept Mrs. Yanai as local book-keeperà 
SAVE FOR NEXT MEETING 

---  
Next 
Meeting 

 


